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On November1, 2019, Catholic Family News published an Open Letter to His Excellency
Bishop Fernando Rifan, Monsignor Giles Wach, Father Andrzej Komorowski. The Letter
urges them to order the members of the Apostolic Administration of St. John Mary Vianney,
the Institute of Christ the King Sovereign Priest, and the Fraternity of St. Peter,
respectively, to participate in the two days of reparation ordered by Father Davide Pagliarni
in all houses and churches of the Society of St. Pius X. The text of the letter is embedded at
the end of this post and you can download a pdf version of the letter by clicking the
“Download” button below.

We ask all of our subscribers and supporters to share this letter as widely as possible to
ensure it comes to the attention of these superiors. We also encourage all Catholics who
love our Mother the Church to join this day of fasting on November 9 and, if possible, attend
one of the Masses of Reparation on November 10 and participate in the Litanies. If unable
to attend Mass in a Church offering the Litanies on that day, families could recite them
privately as an act of reparation for the scandal given by Our Holy Father and the offenses
given to Almighty God last month at the Synod on the Amazon.
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